To avoid anyappearance that Department of Commerce employees are using Government
resources or the authority of their offices for political purposes, the following guidelines should
be followed when Commerce employees participate in a publicevent at which a candidate will
be present (includinganincumbent running for re-election) orany publicevent within 90 days
of an election that could be perceived as benefittinga candidate.

An employee should attend an eventin an official capacity onlyif there is an agency
purpose forhis or her attendance.

A candidate should beinvited to a Government event onlyif there is an agency purpose for
the candidate’s attendance. (Thisisunlikelyif theinvitee doesnot alreadyhold a
Government office or position.)

An employee present at an event should not refer to either the election or the party
affiliation of the candidate.

If the employee speaks at an event, any remarks referencing a candidate should be limited
to the candidate’s rolein the specific project or action for which the event is being held.
Remarks should not be made regarding the candidate’s general performance in office.

An employee should not attend an event thatis arranged or organized by campaign staff or
a political party.

Employees should seek advice from the Ethics Law and Programs Division regardingarranging
events for Senate-confirmed Department of Commerce officials, participatingin joint media
events, participatingin an event that could be perceived as supportinga political candidate or
party, or if they have any other questions regardingthe appropriateness of participatinginan
event, or personal participationin political activities.
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